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LRB Number 01-4799/2 Introduction Number AB-895 Estimate Type  Original

Subject

Changes to drainage district statutes

Assumptions Used in Arriving at Fiscal Estimate
Impact on Local Governments

This fiscal estimate assumes that there are about 200 drainage districts under the jurisdiction of county
drainage boards in 26 counties, which would be required to comply if the proposed bill is adopted. The

proposed revisions to the statutes clarify that agricultural drainage ditches located within municipal boundaries
must be maintained according to provisions of law.

The proposed s. 88.63(2), Stats., affects only county drainage boards. This proposal will have a positive impact
on the county drainage boards. It will allow more flexibility in the amount of funds the county drainage board
must have on hand for maintenance of the drainage ditches.

The proposed s. 88.83(6) will affect only the municipalities that annexed lands that are in a drainage district and
the drainage board has transferred jurisdiction of part of a drainage district to that municipality. The fiscal
impact will be minimal as there will be no change to the statutory maintenance requirements.

DATCP assumes there will be no fiscal impact to the state or to local governments as a result of adopting the
proposed bill and so there is no worksheet attached to this fiscal estimate.

Long-Range Fiscal Implications

None




